


Happy August, CNH Bees!
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FROM THE
NEWS EDITOR
Zoe Yao

We are just over a quarter of the way through the 
term, and it’s flown by so quickly. The new school year is 
coming, which means that new members and service 
opportunities will be popping up! Take advantage of this 
time to reach out to new members, raise funds, and help 
make this term the best it can be.

A new school year also means new experiences 
outside of Key Club. As rising sophomores, juniors, and 
seniors, we already have a variety of tools to help us 
navigate high school and the world. Be sure to share these 
tips with younger students so that they can have a smooth 
transition as well.

This early fall season is a prime time for member 
recruitment, so BEE sure to stay on the lookout for new ways 
to attract members. Hold an ice cream social, movie night, 
or craft service event. Set up a booth at a club fair to get 
the word out!

Classes will be more difficult and you will be taking 
on new responsibilities, but always remember to put your 
mental and physical health first. Your well-being should be 
the priority above anything else. If you need assistance, 
please do not hesitate to reach out to your respective Lt. 
Governor or even myself! We are all here to help. 

At International Convention 2017, Key Clubbers from 
all across the world elected our International Board for the 
2017-2018 term. Congratulations to our new International 
President, William Sims, and our International Vice President, 
Minyoung Kim. CNH’s International Trustee is Luke Gilmore! 
Please give him a warm welcome. You can find his very first 
International Update on page 5.

Fall Rally and Region Training Conference are 
coming up soon! These events are exciting and the perfect 
time to meet new people from outside of your division. Pay 
attention to dates and deadlines for these events as they 
are approaching quickly. Ask your Lt. Governor if you have 
any questions.

Division News Editors, remember that articles and 
visuals are due on the 15th of each month by 6pm, and 
newsletters are due on the 20th of each month by 6pm. 
It has been a great past few months serving you all, and I 
can’t wait to see what else the term will bring.



Volunteering at Summer-fest was one of the many fun 
events during this year so far. Although it was very hot outside, 
the temperature did not stop us from serving tasty hot dogs to the 
people of Summerfest. Kiwanis did an amazing job of showing 
Marina Key Club how to prepare the hot dogs. Before we arrived 
to the booth, everything was basically already set up and all 
we had to do was learn how to set up the register and the hot 
dogs. We were very efficient and I believe that we used our time 
wisely and productively. During our service, we sold many hot 
dogs but a highlight of the day was when we encountered the 
assistant principal of Marina, Robert Rasmussen. We were able 
to persuade him into buying one of the delicious hot dogs from 
our booth, so that was a fun moment from the event. Time went 
by very quickly because of how fun this event was for us, with 
the only downside being how hot it was. Overall, volunteering 
at Summer-fest was a blast and I believe that everyone wishes 
to help Kiwanis again next year.

SUMMERFEST
VOLUNTEERING

William Tran
Division 4 West

Marina Key Club



FROM THE
GOVERNOR
Angelica Garcia

Buzz Buzz, CNH Key Clubbers!

Always in service,
Angelica Garcia
District Governor

FROM THE
SECRETARY
JiMin Margarett Lee

JiMin Margarett Lee
District Secretary

EXECUTIVE & INTERNATIONAL UPDATES
4

Hello, Cali-Nev-Ha!

As summer draws to a 

close, brand new opportunities to 

serve your homes, schools, and 

communities open up. Although 

we all dread the start of the new 

school year, to be honest, school 

will motivate us and get us on our 

feet once again. For some of us, 

summer ‘17 has been an incredible 

one filled with adventures, travels, 
and fun. For others, this summer 

has been the much-needed break 

we all needed. But for all of us, this 

summer will act as a motivator 

to allow each of us to work hard 

throughout the school year, 

whether it be because you never 

stopped serving your communities 

and want to continue doing so or 

because you were unproductive 

and want to work harder to make 

up for it.

I ask that you reach out to 
everyone you know. Recruitment 

season into Key Club will come 

quicker than you think. It is never 

too early to start publicizing the 

many wonderful aspects of Key 

Club International. Utilize social 

media platforms and post flyers 
on the web. Create a recruitment 

video that will go viral all across the 

U.S. You can even walk up to your 

classmate and convince them to 

join this life-changing organization. 

Your words and actions are 
influential to your peers. You can 

be the reason that our district 

reaches its goal of 43,000 members. 

I believe in all of you more than you 

can imagine. I wish you the best of 

luck this school year. Stay strong, 

do not procrastinate, and keep on 

servin’!

Can you believe that 

summer is almost over? Now is the 

perfect time to think about what 

you have accomplished so far this 

summer, and what there is left to 

do. School will be starting soon, 

and it is important for you utilize this 

time efficiently to get the most out 
of it. There will be various events 

that you will soon be hosting, and 

with school in full gear, it may be 

hard to balance all your activities. 

So be sure to use these last couple 

days to finalize all your plans, go to 
more service events, and of course, 

work on summer homework. Don’t 

stress yourself out by doing things 

last minute — work proactively now 

and throughout the term to ensure 

that you have time for yourself. 

Thank you all for your 

continual hard works of service. 

I am truly honored to be working 

with such an amazing group of 

people. This is your year – you will 

get out how much you put into it. 

Keep striving towards your goals 

and don’t lose the passion and 

motivation that you have now. 

Please keep in mind that we, the 

executives, are always here to 

help you with any problems you 

may face in your term. Thank you 
for everything you all have done, 

and will continue to do for the CNH 

District.

Lastly, for Club Secretaries, 

make sure that you are consistently 

turning in your Monthly Report 

Form on time and accurately. If 

you have any questions, feel free 

to contact me!



FROM THE
TREASURER
Vivian Chu

FROM THE
TRUSTEE
Luke Gilmore
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Vivian Chu
District Treasurer

Yours in friendship and service,
Luke Gilmore

International Trustee

What’s Buzzin, CNH!

Greetings, CNH Key Clubbers!

My name is Luke Gilmore, and 

I am honored to serve as the 2017-18 

International Trustee for the California-

Nevada- Hawaii District. Besides serving 

Cali-Nev- Ha, I will also be serving the 

Southwest District and Eastern Canada 

District this coming year. Besides 

serving as an International Trustee, I 

served as a club vice-president and an 

immediate past Distinguished District 

Secretary for the Kansas District of Key 

Club International. 

This past week, the International 

Board had their board training at the 

Kiwanis Headquarters in Indianapolis, 

Indiana! It was a great time and an 

awesome learning experience for the 

upcoming year. While we were there, 

the board members were assigned 

international committees to serve on 

for the upcoming year. The committees 

are as follows: the Executive 
Committee (chaired by William Sims), 

the Youth Opportunities Fund/Awards 
Committee (chaired by Minyoung 

Kim), the Committee on Service 

(chaired by myself), the Committee on 

Membership Experience (chaired by 

Lindsey Banks), and the Committee on 
International Development (chaired 

by Jack Nannie). If you would like 

to know more information on these 

committees, please feel to contact 

me at any time. These updates will 

keep you in the loop on all things 

international, so be on the lookout in 

the coming months!

I also had the pleasure of 

meeting Governor Angelica while in 

Indianapolis and got to meet with 

her about how I can best serve the 

Cali-Nev-Ha District this term. If you 

have any questions for me at any 

time, please feel free to reach out to 

me via text, call, email, or one of my 

social media platforms. I can’t wait to 

meet the members of CNH Key Club 

at the 2018 CNH District Convention on 

April 13-15 and at the 2018 Key Club 

International Convention on July 4-8 in 

Chicago, Illinois!

For most of us, summer is about 

to wrap up, meaning that the school 

year is about to be underway. Whether 

your summer was full of service hours, 

new friends, or simply relaxing, I hope 

you all enjoyed it! The end of summer 

is a great time to get ready to recruit 

plenty of new members to Key Club! 

At the beginning of the school year, 

see if you can set up a booth at school 

showcasing Key Club at your club fair 

- if your school offers one, of course.

This will really help to draw attention to 

our wonderful organization! 

Now is a great time to work with 

your club board to plan out the rest of 

the term. Set goals for yourself and the 

club you serve so you have something 

to work towards throughout the year. 

The remaining weeks before the end 

of summer will pass by faster than you 

think! Utilize every moment you have!

Last month, I attended 

International Convention where I 

was able to experience Key Club at 

the international level. The 2017-2018 

Key Club International Board was also 

elected. I know that this will be an 

exciting term with our International 

President William Sims, Vice President 

Minyoung Kim, and our very own 

trustee Luke Gilmore!

I wish you all luck in the 

beginning steps to empower Key Club 

at your school with new members, 

increased service hours, and more 

reasons to smile throughout the 
year. I cannot wait to make so many 

memories with all of the members of 

CNH throughout this school and Key

Club year.

As always, thank you for your 

service and for reading. See you next 

month, CNH!



Contributions from your 2017-2018 
District Board committees.

COMMITTEE 
SUBMISSIONS

Communications 

& Marketing

Gaby Yonarta

District 

Convention

Samantha Voong

Kiwanis Family 

& Foundation

Jesus Aguiniga

Member 

Recognition

Charlotte Wood

Member 

Relations

Johnny Chen

Policy, Int’l 

& Elections

Kai Catarata

Service 

Projects

Alex Gatus

meet the
2017-2018
committee 

chairs
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匀攀氀氀 挀愀渀搀礀 戀愀爀猀Ⰰ 挀栀椀瀀猀Ⰰ 漀爀 漀琀栀攀爀 猀渀愀挀欀猀
䐀椀渀攀 ☀ 䐀漀渀愀琀攀
䈀愀欀攀 匀愀氀攀
倀䤀䔀 愀渀 漀昀昀椀挀攀爀℀

䈀礀 漀昀昀攀爀椀渀最 漀瀀瀀漀爀琀甀渀椀琀椀攀猀 昀漀爀 昀甀渀搀爀愀椀猀椀渀最 琀漀 洀攀洀戀攀爀猀Ⰰ 琀椀挀欀攀琀 漀爀 琀爀愀渀猀瀀漀爀琀愀ⴀ
琀椀漀渀 昀攀攀猀 挀愀渀 戀攀 氀漀眀攀爀攀搀 愀渀搀 椀渀挀爀攀愀猀攀搀 搀漀渀愀琀椀漀渀猀 挀愀渀 戀攀 洀愀搀攀 琀漀 倀吀倀℀

䘀唀一䐀刀䄀䤀匀䤀一䜀 䤀䐀䔀䄀匀
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